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NEXT CPPC MEETING IS 
TUESDAY,  NOV. 27TH

SHINE UP YOUR CAR 
AND JOIN US!

Dues are Due!
CPPC’s dues are for the cal-
endar year, which is ending 

soon. Remember that we just 
voted to increase dues to $25 

per family per year.
Avoid lots of tedious 

reminders, and plan to 
pay your club dues at the 

November meeting!

The Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club’s 
traditional year-end meeting will begin 
at 6:30PM on November 27.

Food will be the first item on the 
agenda, followed by an abbreviated 
business meeting, and ending with 
Bingo and prizes.

We’ll be electing the officers who 
will lead the club through 2013, and 
talking about club activities for the 
new season. 

Donna Bade is coordinating the pot-
luck this year.  

Anyone who hasn’t already signed 
up to bring something should bring ei-
ther a hot dish, salad, or dessert.  The 
club will be providing the sliced ham 
and beverages.  We hope to see you all 
there!

Potluck, bingo & prizes
on agenda for CPPC’s
gathering, November 27

Planning already underway for April, 2013, Swap Meet
By Robin Will

Thanksgiving hadn’t yet come and 
gone, and already CPPC’s Board was 
talking about the Swap Meet that will 
roll out on April 5-6-7, 2013.

We’re starting with two goals: (1) 
be really, really, prepared for the next 
Swap Meet, and (2) evaluate the effort 
the club puts into this event, as com-
pared to its effectiveness as a fundrais-
er, before we decide to do it again.

A number of things went very well 
in 2012. Visibility wasn’t a problem: be-
tween the club’s new banners and Mar-
lo Edman’s kiosk that put the Plymouth 
logo 20-plus feet in the air, we weren’t 
hard to find.

Membership activity was strong in 
2012. We had materials at the ready, and 
whenever a visitor expressed an inter-
est, there was someone on hand to reel 
them in. The booth was well-staffed, 
and between the folks who signed up 
for Swap Meet duty, and the members 
who dropped by to hang out, we had 
great deal of knowledge on tap. Visi-
tors who stopped out of curiosity, to 
reminisce about grandpa’s Plymouth, 

or to ask a question about restoration,  
left with spare newsletters and mem-
bership applications in hand. Good 
show!

We also sold a promising amount of 
stuff – here’s where the “evaluation” 
comes in – which is remarkable, con-
sidering that some of our inventory 
was never unpacked and displayed!

Gary Rusher summed things  up suc-
cinctly: the vendors who were serious 
about selling were not making poten-
tial buyers rummage through boxes or 
look under tables. Their inventory was 
clean, adequately displayed, identified, 
and tagged with a suggested price.

This year, we’re taking the “serious 
about selling” observation to heart. 
 CPPC’S Tech Committee, and other in-

terested parties, will gather on January 
19, 10:00AM at Gary Rusher’s shop, 
to clean and tag the marketable items 
in the club inventory, and recycle the 
rest. This would also be a good time to 
bring items you intend to donate to the 
Swap Meet effort. Phone Gary Rusher 
or Chuck Willis for details.

One specific request came out of 
early planning. Gary Rusher recalls 
hearing second- or third-hand about 
someone who buys publications in 
bulk. We need to contact that person 
to look at CPPC’s inventory of maga-
zines, which may otherwise be re-
cycled due to lack of interest. Let us 
know!

One early decision is that the con-
signment process worked well, and 
we’ll be doing that again for members 
with large items they’d like to sell.

Otherwise, discussions have been 
mostly about attitude. We’re serious 
about selling, and watchful about our 
results. Stay tuned. 
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CPPC Officers 2012
President, Bob Westphal............. 360-334-6037
Vice-President, Jerry Dixon....... 360-607-7628
Secretary, Donna Bade................ 503-206-4652
Secretary, Joanne Dixon.............. 503-608-6171
Treasurer, Dolores Call................503-723-5118
Board Chairman, Mike Bade .... 503-206-4652	
At-large, Marlo Edman.............. 503-936-4624
Editor/Web, Robin Will............. 503-285-3437
Standing Committees
Activities
	 Gary Rusher 503-638-5521
	 Don Hufschmid 503-577-7899
Membership
	 Gary Rusher 503-638-5521
	 Robin Will 503-285-3437
Member Care
	 Lorraine Griffey  503-666-2222
	 lorrainegriffey@yahoo.com
Refreshments Coordinators
	 Dennis & Jeannie Mowery 503-663-1204
Technical Advisors
	 Chuck Willis 503-668-0129
Mayflower Tours
	 Jeannette Dimick, 360-885-1113
Newsletter
	 Robin Will 503-285-3437,
	 robin@robinwill.com
	 Please submit newsletter contributions
	 by the 3rd Monday of each month.
Membership & Dues:
Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club, Inc. dues are
	 $20.00 per calendar year
Membership runs February 1 through 

December 31.
Concurrent membership to the National 

Plymouth Owners Club is required.
	 http://www.plymouthbulletin.com/

members.htm
Mailing Address:
	 P.O. Box 2988, Clackamas, OR 97015
Advertising Rates:
Advertising is free to current Cascade Pacific 

Plymouth Club members in the newsletter 
and on CascadePacificPlymouth.org. 

Size is limited for newsletter ads, unlimited 
on the website, and advertising is at the 
discretion of the editor and the Board.

Vendor Rates:
	 $25.00 for 11 issues, 3.5” x 2”
	 Advertisements should be Plymouth-re-

lated services.

Meeting highlights from October

(continued on page 5)

Condensed from minutes taken by Donna Bade
Cascade Pacific Plymouth® Club met 

on October 23, 2012 at the Clackamas 
Community Club.  The business meet-
ing began at 7:00 p.m.  Bob Westphal, 
President, presided.  Donna Bade re-
corded the minutes.  

The physical count was 46 members 
in attendance.  LaDonna Weedman was 
a guest.  

Refreshments:  Thank you goes to 
Gary and Vera Rusher.  

Guest Speakers:  Alex Domingo and 
Micky Chapin of RapidMade talked 
about the business of digital fabrica-
tion; scanning and reproducing objects 
digitally.  There were many questions 
asked by the membership about the pro-
cess, time involved and pricing.  Hope-
fully this will give our members another 
place to go when they need to find a part 
they need.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Dolores Call re-
ported the current bank balance, and the 
report was approved as submitted.  She 
said that we paid $325.00 for the Inde-
pendence Cruise-In for 2013.  The money 
is for cleaning deposit and application to 
use the park for next year.  

New Business:  Bob Westphal men-
tioned that Russ Ashley accepted the 
new position of Sergeant of Arms.  

Jeanette Dimick asked the member-
ship if 1/3 of the 50/50 pot could go 
to help the cause of “Clothing for the 
Homeless”.  A motion was made, sec-
onded and passed that 1/3 of the col-
lection of the 50/50 pot would go to this 
charity for both the months of October 
and November. 

Newsletter/Website:  Robin Will re-
ported that in September, the web site 
got 527 hits and so far in October there 
have been 420. Information about the 
National POC Meet is on our web site.  

Robin mentioned that our October 
newsletter had seven different members 
bylines in it.  That makes us look really 
good as a club. 

Membership: Please contact Robin if 
you have any new ideas to attract new 
members to our club.  At the last board 
meeting, Bill Call’s “Wanted” posters 
will be revived for members to use for 
recruiting. The board will be looking at 

the calendar for next year to see where 
the best opportunities would be to try to 
recruit new members. 

Member Care: Article, page 6. Lor-
raine brought a few  “Get Well” cards 
to tonight’s meeting so members could 
sign them and wish others a speedy re-
covery.  

Mayflower Tours:  Hoover-Minthorn 
House in Newberg, November 7 (article 
page 5). 

Joyce Catt has organized the Decem-
ber 10, activity at Albertina Kerrs. (Ar-
ticle, page 5).

Upcoming Events:  Donna Bade 
passed around a clip board for mem-
bers to sign up to bring either a hot dish, 
salad, or dessert to the Thanksgiving 
potluck at our next meeting.  The club 
will provide ham and Donna will cook it 
before the meeting. 

Roy Asbahr’s Garage on November 
3.  Chuck Willis is the host. (Article, page 
4).  

Joanne Dixon thanked everyone for 
attending Beaches.  Everyone at the 
meeting agreed that the last Wednesday 
of September the CPPC should continue 
to be the featured car club for Beaches.  

Past Activities: Lorraine Griffey 
thanked Mike and Donna Bade for orga-
nizing the last tour to Lemay, America’s 
Car Museum.  There were 30 people in 
attendance.  

Another thank you goes to a Tacoma 
member, John Squires who shuttled peo-
ple that had a difficult time walking to 
and from the museum.  Donna brought 
a card for the members to sign to thank 
him personally.   

Board Report:  Mike Bade reported 
that the Cruise-In committee met down 
in Woodburn with Debbie Bach of Inde-
pendence. August 17, has been chosen 
for the 2013 Cruise-in and Gary got the 
date in the yellow book of 2013 activi-
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The Steering Column, A Message from the President
This year has gone by much too 

quickly and CPPC’s last club tour of 
the year, Roy Asbahr’s Garage, is his-
tory.   2012 was a great year for CPPC 

members who attended 
the numerous shows, 
tours, and our first Cen-
tral Lions Club Cruise 
In. Over this past year I 
have enjoyed getting to 
know many of you and 

to serve as the CPPC President. There 
are still some club members that I’m 
not acquainted with as yet. I tend to 
be on the shy side so please introduce 
yourself when the opportunity arises. 

I look forward to an even better and 
more eventful 2013. During my first 
year as President of CPPC, the Board 
has made some changes concerning 
the number of Board members and in 
the wording of several Articles in the 
CPPC Bylaws. The Board has felt that 
these changes would be of benefit to 
the operation of the club. Interest-
ingly, after we received a copy of the 
POC’s Constitution: ‘’Art. VI. Officers 
and Their Election’’, the changes that 
were made put us right in line with the 
POC’s Constitution. 

Anyone who has an idea or issue 

they would like to bring before the 
Board, please contact Marlo Edman, 
your Member at Large. It is his position 
on the Board to represent club mem-
bers. Also, we encourage any and all 
club members, who wish, to attend the 
Board meetings. Your in-put is valu-
able to the club’s interests.

Winter is the time to start that next 
project on that never finished car in the 
garage. I personally encourage you to 
contact the Tech. Committee so that 
your project can be completed sooner 
than you could do on your own. Help-
ing each other is one of the major pur-
poses of this club. 

Thanks to the Tech Committee my 
own Plymouth now is ready for a long 
list of things to be done by next sum-
mer. I finally have the rear seat springs 
ready to upholster. New door panels 
are also on list along with a slant 6 and 
automatic tranny, new exhaust system 
and a newly painted engine bay.

The Holiday season is in the air. 
The Thanksgiving tradition of fam-
ily get-togethers, overstuffed tummies 
and left-over turkey sandwiches is 
just about gone.   Christmas feel-good 
movies are being aired on TV and the 
radio stations are starting to play the 

  CPPC member Chuck Hamaker, a 
Plymouth collector & seller of vintage 
Mopar parts for many years, passed 
away on Nov. 3rd in Seattle. He was 74 
& had survived 18 years of cancer. 

Chuck was a ‘39 Plymouth fan, 
owning two convertibles, one a driver 
& one project. He also had a ‘49 Plym 
convertible in his garage for the past 30 
yrs., along with many other items from 
his Mopar parts business. 

Chuck started collecting back in 
1968, when he purchased a complete 
inventory of a former DeSoto dealer in 
Mt. Vernon, WA. He was fixture at the 
Main Hall of the Portland Swap Meet 
over the years & enjoyed meeting fel-
low collectors & friends there. 

Chuck is survived by his wife, Susi 
& 5 children in the Seattle area. ABOVE: Chuck and Susi Hamaker with their 1939 Plymouth Convertible.

CPPC member Chuck Hamaker passes on September 3

music of the season. Now is the time 
for the guys to put a bug in their wife’s 
and kid’s ears about that cool tool or 
coveted car part they would like for 
Christmas.

  Happy Touring, a very Merry 
Christmas and a Happy New Year!!

 Bob Westphal

Last month at meeting you very 
generously donated new items for 
the Veterans and Downtown Chapel 
Homeless Shelter, where so many have 
so little.  

Blankets, hats and socks and when 
I suggested cash also accepted, many 
were very generous.  I was able to buy 
15 packages of mens briefs and more 
socks, spending the $63 donation.

Still need gently used warm cloth-
ing.  Bob and I got VERY lucky at a re-
cent barn sale, we will share our “take” 
with you at meeting..

We also have a Surprise item to auc-
tion at the meeting,car club related! 

So, see you Nov 27th! Bob and Jea-
nette Dimick bjdimick@q.com 360-885-
1113

Jeannette reports on warm 
feelings for the holidays
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Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club Technical Committee 2012
The committee meets the 1st Saturday of each month. 
Please call Chuck Willis for meeting information.
Charles Willis 	 503-668-0129	 upandstuff@frontier.com, Sandy, OR
Pat Brost 	 503-761-2792	 pbrost0212@yahoo.com, Portland, OR
Bob Dimick 	 360-885-1113	 bjdimick@q.com, Brush Prairie, WA
Jerry Dixon	 360-607-7628	 jojoe@teleport.com, Vancouver, WA
Marlo Edman 	 503-936-4624	 medman@teleport.com Portland, OR
Tim McCarthy  	 503-620-8438	 timmccart@aol.com Tigard, OR
David Pollock  	 250-743-4859	 dnpollock@shaw.ca Shawnigan Lake, BC
Dennis Mowery 	503-663-1204	 jenmowery@aol.com, Boring, OR
Philip Post 	 541-535-1860	 harrigerj@charter.net  Talent, OR
Dennis Rice 	 503-393-7231	 blue51plymouth@comcast.net Keizer, OR
Gary Rusher 	 503-939-9320	 chiefgr@hotmail.com, Wilsonville, OR
Bob Westphal 	 360-334-6037	 bobwestphal@hotmail.com,Vancouver, WA
Tim Winchell 	 (h) 503-792-4813 (c) 503-989-5765, Portland, OR
If you have a question for the Technical Committee, please call one of the above. 
We will do all we can to help you with your car.  NOTE: Keep this List handy for future use.

The National Street Rod Association 
is returning to the northwest June 27, 
28, 29, and 30th, 2013.  After an absence 
of eleven years, the event will return 
to the Clark County Event Center, at 
Ridgefield, Washington.   The event is 
open to cars 30 years old and older.  For 
more information, call Mike Chrispyn, 
the event director, at 574-326-6134, or 
CPPC member Don Amundson, 253 
839-1045.

Big street rod event at 
Clark County Fairgrounds
in June, 2013 

By Pat Brost
The 1933 & ’34 Plymouth engine 

bocks have 3 freeze plugs, and the 1935 
and later blocks have 5 plugs, due to the 
full waterjacket. These are supposed to 
be forced out if you forgot antifreeze 
and the coolant freezes.

Unfortunately, they sometimes de-
cide to exit the block on their own, on a 
nice sunny day when you’re going for 
a drive in the country.

I have a 1956 block in my ’33 con-
vertible, and have had two of the plugs 
come out in the last couple of years. 

When the first one popped out, it was 
at night, and I tried to get as close to 
home as possible. In doing so, I ruined 
my temperature gauge. The large cop-
per band in the back of the gauge (it has 
a name that escapes me) was damaged, 
and new ones are not available. I had a 
spare, and Bruce at Abbott Instrument 
was able to repair the gauge.

The second time a plug blew out, I 
pulled over and called a tow truck.

I have decided to replace all five 
of these plugs with the later ones that 
have a nut to tighten them. (NAPA part 
#600-4006.) While I had this done, I de-
cided to replace the oil breather cap, 
also. This seems to be hard to find, so I 
could one that is close and looks good 

Tech tips about freeze plugs: When you’re hot, you’re hot

We don’t know how we missed it, but Tom 
Fox was in the Winners’ Circle at Beaches 

Cruise-In on September 26, along with 
two other CPPC cars. Tom send this note: 
“Hi Robin, Please add my Fury to the list 
of winners at the Beaches Cruise-In. They 

didn’t park my car with the others because 
it was so close to the stage.  I received two 

T shirts and this chair.  Please tell the
membership at the meeting.”

Tom Fox’ ’59 Fury recognized
at Beaches Sept. 26 gathering

– NAPA part #703-1707. 
The distributor-body-to-engine 

-block seal is cork, and probably only 
comes in an engine rebuild kit. It was 
broken in several pieces, and I found 
an “O” ring that fits tight but works. 
Seal Source in Portland has them: 
#MORN02500050 25mm I.D. x 5mm 
thick. They have a ten dollar minimum, 
so I have 9 spares. See me if you need 
one.

While I had all five freeze plugs re-
moved and the starter, distributor, oil 
cap & pipe, and generator removed, I 
also flushed the block to remove any 
sludge lurking in the bottom corners of 
the water jacket.

Stay cool, my friends!

By Stephanie Willis
(Editor’s note: Roy and Beverly Asbahr 

are gracious hosts, and the car collection 
is dazzling, but due to security concerns, 

they request that we don’t publish photos.)
We had a very nice time at Roy and 

Beverly’s  house.   We were greeted at 
the service station with hot coffee and 
cookies, yum. The service station was 
full of memorabilia from the 30’s 
through the 50’s.    We then went onto 
the   dealership floor   and saw their 
beautiful collection of cars.  They were 

Asbahr garage tour draws 15 CPPC members

On the road again: one thing after another 
kept Chuck and Stephanie Willis’ 1939 

Plymouth coupe in the garage this year, 
but things finally came together for the 

Asbahr garage tour on November 3.(continued on page 6)
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The Mayflowers’ entire purpose is to get out and visit 
interesting people and places in the Pacific Northwest. 
Everyone is free to join in. 
December 12 (Monday)  – lunch at
Albertina Kerrs

By Joyce Catt
The Mayflowers have arranged to dine at Albertina’s 

on Monday, December 10th. The restaurant was formerly 
the Albertina Kerr Nursery, a home for children awaiting 
adoption or in need of a temporary home. It’s establish-
ment is the result of the work and concern of Alexander 
Kerr, developer and manufacturer of Kerr jars and lids. 
Named in the memory of his wife, the nursery operated 
from 1921 to 1967. After restoration, the building became 
home to a restaurant, gift shop, and a high end re-sale 
shop managed and operated by volunteers. Profits are do-
nated to support young people and families.

 A room has been reserved for Mayflower and Plym-
outh Club Members,  with the maximum of 30 in atten-
dance.

There is still seating for more people at the luncheon at 
Albertina’s on December 10th. We will have our own room 
from 10:00 AM until 2:00 PM, with coffee hour at 10:00, 
lunch at 11:00, and extra time for socializing or shopping 
at the gift shop or unique consignment shop.

$20. per person includes tip and everything else. Al-
bertina’s has asked that payment be made in cash, rather 
than credit card. Joyce Catt and Nancy Connor will collect 
the money at the luncheon.

Be sure to sign up at the November meeting. Ques-
tions?  Call Joyce Catt at 360-896-6694, or Nancy Connor 
at 360-573-2156.

By Dave and Mindy Benfield
On November 7th a group of Mayflowers spent a reward-

ing afternoon of good food, good fellowship, and interesting 
historical exposition.  Ten of us met at the Newberg Lil’ Coo-
perstown for lunch and then toured the Hoover-Minthorn 
House.  It was the childhood home of Herbert Hoover, our 
31st U. S. President, from 1885 to 1889.  Gordon Hall was 
our tour guide.  His vast knowledge, great respect, and en-
thusiasm for the subject made for a very informative and 
entertaining guided tour.

Newberg’s Hoover-Minthorn House is
Mayflowers’ November destination

Above: Mayflowers visited the boyhood home of President Herbert 
Hoover, in Newberg, on November 7, 2012. 

Below: an oil painting of the Hoover-Minthorn House.

Membership minutes, continued
ties. There is a lot of potential for growth next year and we are 
hoping for more support from the Lions next year.  

Don Hufschmid reported on behalf of the board appointed 
nominating committee. Moved, seconded, passed: make elect-
ed officers’ terms last two years, retroactive to 2012. 

Tech Committee: The committee was at Bob Westphal’s 
this month.  

Other Business,  Jackets:  Joey Jones a new member offered 
to have jackets and hats embroidered.  We hope to get orders 
to him soon. 

Don Hufschmid gave $100.00 to Dolores, from Mike Leidig, 
who purchased the car that Jeff Jolly had donated to the club.  
There was no car quiz.  

Raffle:  Winners of the raffle prizes were Patty Brost, Jerry 
Dixon, Stephanie Willis and Marlo Edman.  

50/50:  Gary Rusher won the $28.00 part of the $84.00 pot.  
$28.00 went to Jeanette Dimick for Clothing for the Homeless 
and $28.00 went to the club.

Right: an 
ornate wood-
stove and (far 
right) a cozy 
parlor scene 

show the state-
of-the-art in 
comfort and 

entertainment 
in Oregon 

homes at the 
turn of the last 

century. 
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BODY SHOP & REPAIRS
Please keep Lorraine Griffey updated about club members who need cards, 

letters, or phone calls. That’s lorrainegriffey@yahoo.com, or 503-666-2222.

REFRESHMENTS

 November
Potluck

 December:  No Meeting

DECEMBER 
BIRTHDAYS
Julie Ann Edman	  2
Doneva Ward	  3
John Sanford 	 7
Don Amundson	  9 
Tom Fox	  11
Sue Nilsen 	 13 
Marty Eversole	  17
Bill Robinson 	 18
Susan Kerslake	  19
Joyce Catt 	 27
Pam Ealy 	 27
Jerry Paulsen 	 28
Sharon Tiffany	  30

This is the month for some good news, about time for some of our folks.
Gary Rusher is active with his therapy following ankle surgery, which isn’t 

easy, but doing much better.  Hope to see him walking really well very soon.
Marcia Wessitsh has one of the most positive attitudes around.  Since her car 

accident she hasn’t healed well enough to be able to put pressure on the leg to 
start therapy, another couple of weeks to see the doctor, but they are getting out 
with a wheelchair to go out to eat a couple of times a week.  She has really ap-
preciated the cards and support from CPPC friends.

Greg Pierce reports that he is feeling great, especially since his daughter, Dr. 
Mary Pierce, Penn State Professor has received special recognition for a research 
publication and has invited her Dad to join her in special recognition at a tail-
gate party and seating with the Penn State President next week at the football 
game.

Yvonne Westphal had laproscopic surgery on some vertebras and is actually 
walking normal these days.

Don Osias and Josee Stewart just got back from a wonderful trip to England 
to visit Don’s ancestors and stayed in a former family castle, then visited Josee’s 
family in France.  They won’t be joining us at the potluck as Josee is flying to 
LasVegas to paint a mural on a wall in her brother’s home there.  Didn’t know 
she was an artist!

Pat Brost is looking and feeling much better these days with another new 
medication. 

Virginia Dunn had knee replacement, surgery went very well, and now is 
working with the physical therapy. 

Haven’t been able to reach the Tiffanys to check on Sharon, hope they’re 
traveling to spend the holidays with their family. 

Also haven’t been able to reach Vicki Williams, but friends report that Dave 
is doing pretty well – we miss you Dave & Vicki!! 

Retha Harden was in the hospital but is now back in her new condo and 
feeling very good, however, they didn’t determine the cause of her condi-
tion.  Her new address is 5981 Meadowcreek Dr, Apt l, Milford, Ohio 451150, 
phone-513-239-8346, she would love to hear from friends. 

To all of our friends may we wish a Happy Thanksgiving and continued 
support.

all picture perfect. I think everyone, including the ladies, oohed and awed.  Bev-
erly invited the girls to meander through the house and view all her awesome 
collections.  Her home was decorated for the season, Halloween.  Oh all the pret-
ties we ladies got to see. Thank you Roy and Beverly for allowing us to see your 
garage and home.  Stephanie & Chuck

We had a pretty good turnout for our garage tour which included Bob Westfall, 
Jerry and Joanne Dixon, Les and Nancy Conner, Larry and Joyce Catt, Bob and 
Jeanette Dimick, Dennis and Jeanne Mowery, Mike Leidig, Tim Winchell, Tim Mc-
Carthy, Chuck and Stephanie Willis

Asbahr tour, continued
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1955 Plymouth Savoy, 2-door Sedan, 
6 cyl, 3 Speed w/Overdrive, Un-
restored, Complete. Does not run. 
Some  rust, some damage, Oregon 
Title. Located in East Portland, 
$1,200 Knut 503-260-0044, or knut_
austad@yahoo.com

1937 Dodge l/2 ton pickup.  Owned 
since 1966.  Original restored, 55 
rearend.  $14,000.  541-689-0267

M O R E  S T U F F  F O R  S A L E
For sale: Set of four 1950 15” Chrysler 

wheel covers.  Excellent condition. 
$120.   Single 1948 Oregon license 
plate.  Good condition.  $30.  Can 
email pictures.   jjmiller2005@com-
cast.net; 503-452-3989.  Jeff.

1936 Plymouth Headlight Reflectors: 
$30 for the pair.   They are 7 1/2” 
across.These have been chromed so 
they will never tarnish like silvered 
ones. DJ Freeman, 541-929-3957

Condensed from minutes taken by Joanne Dixon
The Board of Directors of Cascade 

Pacific Plymouth® Club met  Novem-
ber 13, 2012 at approximately 12:22 p.m. 
at Bill’s Place, in Clackamas.  Present at 
the meeting were the following Board 
Members: Mike Bade, Bob Westphal, 
Joanne Dixon; Jerry Dixon, Robin Will. 
Also attending were Bill Call, Gary 
Rusher, and Chuck Willis, Tech Com-
mittee Chair.  Joanne Dixon  recorded 
the minutes. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Bill Call reported 
for Dolores Call. The news was good: 
CPPC’s operating deficit as of Nov. 12 
is much smaller than last year’s.

•   Old Business:  Events and tours 
for next years calendar will be re-
viewed by Activities chair, Jerry Dixon, 
at the November meeting and summa-
ry given to Mike Bade for inclusion on 
the 2013 Calendar.  

A December 11th board meeting will 
be scheduled for final review of the 
2013 calendar prior to printing.  Calen-
dar prices for 2013 to also be reviewed.  
Color and black and white calendars 
should be available for sale at the Janu-
ary membership meeting.  

The November pot luck memu will 
be layed out and coordinated by Don-
na Bade.  

•   Past Activities:  Fifteen members 
attend the Roy Asbahr's garage tour on 
November 3rd, with lunch at Dea's In 
and Out after the tour.

•   Activities Commitee:  The Alba-
ny Swap Meet is November 17th.  

The Portland Swap Meet is sched-
uled for April 5, 6&7, 2013.  The Tech 
committee members, and other mem-
bers, are meeting Saturday January 19, 
2013 at Gary Rushers shop at 10:00 am, 
to prep the clubs parts for sale at the 
swap meet.  Gary's asking all members 
to bring donated items to the Novem-
ber membership meeting.  Robin will 
add a reminder in the newletter.  CPPC 
will again take consignment items from 
all members as was done last year.  

•	 Member Care:  (Story, page 6.)  
•	 Mayflower Event:   Joyce Catt 

is hosting the December 12th luncheon 

at Albertina Kerr.  The sign-up sheet 
will be passed again at the November 
meeting.

 • Tech Committee: The committee 
met at Bob Westphals October 29th to 
remove the motor form his 1948 coupe.  
Attending were Chuck Willis, Marlo 
Edman, Don Ryan, and Jerry Dixon.  
Robin Will wants to document the en-
tire process of installing a slant six in 
a P15, and would like to attend future 
meetings and take photos and draft the 
write-up.  

• Membership Committee:  Robin 
will create new half-sheet “Wanted” 
posters for distribution. The original 
featured a red ’57-58 Plymouth, and 
he’d like to go with that again if a pic-
ture can be found. Robin still has mem-
bership information packets available 
for folks who will be attending events.

For the 2013 season, we hope to do a 
better job of getting membership infor-
mation out at every event in the north-
west. We’ll be more aggressive about 
pinpointing events where we might 

find prospective members. There will 
be more Board discussion on the sub-
ject.

 • Website:   Robin was happy to 
get an request through the website for 
help identifying a 1947 Plymouth Spe-
cial Deluxe Club Coupe in Sweden. 

• Club Store:  New member Joey 
Jones has volunteered to help with 
future acquisition of hats, shirts, jack-
ets, embroidery, etc..  Mike Bade will 
coordinate.

• New Business:   It was suggested 
that the new Sergeant-at-Arms posi-
tion needs to include an assistant po-
sition for when the Sergeant cannot 
attend a membership meeting.  This 
to be worked in conjunction with the 
resolution of Sergeant-at-Arms re-
sponsibilities.  

Changes to the Bylaws were re-
viewed and approved, reflecting the 
club’s decision to elect officers for 
two-year terms.  

The meeting was adjourned at 
3:05PM. 
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Plymouth  Club, Inc.
Affiliate of Plymouth   Owners Club, Inc.

P.O. Box 2988
Clackamas, OR 97015

FOUNDED 1957
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®

Upcoming Events

Regular Membership Meetings:
4th Tuesday of each month at the

Clackamas Community Club,
15711 SE 90th, Clackamas, OR

6:30PM Kick the Tires
7:00PM General Meeting

Board of Directors Meetings:
2nd Tuesday of each month, 12:30PM

Bill’s Place.
Visit our website:

www.cascadepacificplymouth.org

Advertising for CPPC members:
Advertising is free to current Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club members. Photos are welcome; we edit words and pics to fit.
Vendors and non-members:
Business-card ad, 3.5” x 2”, $25.00 for 11 issues. Liner ads with pics, $10.00 per newsletter. Advertisements should be 
Plymouth-related services. We edit to fit, and may refuse ads at our discretion.

November, 2012
3	 (Sunday)..................  Roy Asbahr Garage Tour 
7	 (Wednesday)...................................Mayflowers
	 Hoover-Minthorn .House in Newberg, lunch
13 	 (Tuesday)....................................Board Meeting
27	 (Tuesday)........................Membership Meeting

December, 2012
11	 (Tuesday) ...................................Board Meeting

Planning activities for 2013!
12	 (Wednesday)  ................................Mayflowers,
	 lunch at Albertina Kerr
	 No scheduled club meetings in December:
	 Enjoy the holidays!

January, 2013
8	 (Tuesday)  ..................................Board Meeting
22	 (Tuesday)........................Membership Meeting

1936 Plymouth transmission for sale, 
with e-brake, clean and ready to in-
stall.  No shift knob.  $50.00.  Also 
1936 Plymouth radio, complete.  
Not sure if it works.  $75.00.  Parts 
are in Tillamook.  I may be able to 
deliver.  Doug 503 842-8460

1971 Plymouth Satellite SW, 1 owner, 
318, PS, 6-pasenger, original title, 
bill of sale & window sticker, runs 
& drives very well. $2000 OBO. 
Don Hufschmid, 503-577-7899.

WANTED, for 1938 Plymouth PT-57 
p/u: R-bumper face bar & brack-
ets; F-bumper guards. Bill Robin-
son, Ephrata, WA, 503-754-4266.

Looking for some interior window 
trim for a ’31 PA 2 dr sedan. If any-
one could help thanks in advance, 
Bill Robinson, indypdr2@aol.com

Original Plymouth sales literature, 
owners manuals, service manu-
als, parts books and dealer data 
books for 1931 to 1995 models for 
sale.  Hundreds of sales catalogs 
and folders for nearly all models of 
Plymouths at lower prices than the 
literature dealers.  Let me see if I can 
find what you need for your car.

Also, thousands of brochures and 
manuals,  especially strong in lit-
erature for discontinued or “or-
phan” makes.

Contact Bruce Kerslake at 360-254-
1461 or brucekerslake@gmail.com


